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June 9, 2006

Mr. WaiNing Ng & Veng Lei
ShenZhen Kaifa Technologies Limited

900 Lafayette Street Suite 507

Santa Clara, California 95050

Dear Wai & Veng:

Our last meeting in ShenZhen resulted in both of our company’s seriously assessing and analyzing various intellectual property issues as well as questioning various commercial trade issues such as the degree of the exclusivity USCL would have under the terms of our agreements.  Further, a principal objective of ours while in ShenZhen was the execution of a definitive agreement to replace the Memorandum of Understanding which had at that point expired.
Both the IP rights and the exclusivity of USCL’s distribution of the ANSI meter were (and continue to be) of paramount importance to USCL and our shareholders.  The correspondence generated by Kaifa subsequent to the March meeting in ShenZhen caused USCL to conduct a deep and lengthy review of the issues internally and with outside council.

During this period of time, USCL was approached by another firm and unsolicited by us.  The firm quickly made a decision to invest a significant amount of money in USCL to acquire a minority shareholder interest in USCL.  As part of the investment, the firm agreed to design and commercialize the USCL EnergyCite™ meter vision.  Therefore, as of this time, USCL is not in a position to pursue the previously contemplated meter R&D effort with Kaifa.  
We trust that you will understand the reasons for our decision based on our disclosure to Kaifa last fall regarding USCL’s need for investment capital.  As you know, USCL had first offered Kaifa an opportunity to invest in USCL, which Kaifa rejected during our meeting in San Jose.  
In any event, we appreciate the courtesies extended by Kaifa and we wish to maintain a good business relationship with Kaifa. 
Very Truly Yours,

USCL Corporation

Tom D. Tamarkin

President & CEO
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